Professor U. G. Mitchell, 1313 Massachusetts St., Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Professor Mitchell:

Thank you very much for your thoughtfulness in sending me the clipping from the San Francisco News. I see almost as great a danger in basketball as in football. The coaches of the nation are traversing the country calling on these youngsters, making them believe that college life is a joyride - not the hard work that it entails to be a superior student and a success when you get out in the world.

We were glad to see you and Mrs. Mitchell at the playground the other evening. I hope you will come often.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA : AH